
 

 

 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  

May 23, 2025 

 

Mount Pleasant City Council announces the resignation of City Manager Kimberly Meek 

Press Release 

 

The City of Mount Pleasant announces the resignation of City Manager Kimberly Meek.  “After 
considerable reflection and due to unexpected personal family matters out of state, I write this 
letter to notify you that I am resigning my position as City Manager of Mount Pleasant, effective 
immediately,” Ms. Meek told the City Council on May 23, 2025. 

 

Reflecting on her time in Mount Pleasant, Ms. Meek remarked, “The past few months have been 
filled with new experiences, and I value all the professional relationships I’ve developed here. The 
City is fortunate to have such dedicated Directors with a true heart to serve.” 

Candias Webster, Assistant City Manager, will be acting city manager until further plans are 
announced. The City Council is committed to maintaining continuity of operations and services 
for the Mount Pleasant community during this transition.   

The Council, in the coming weeks, will consider the appointment of an Interim City Manager and 
will outline a plan for next steps on the recruitment of a new City Manager. 

 

 

      

 


